
In response to the Governor's announcement on 2/24/21 regarding attendance in 
stadiums and gyms, the following items will be implemented by the Randolph 
County School System effective at 5:00 p.m. on 2/26/21: 
 
1)  Schools can use up to 30% of their seating capacity in outdoor stadiums. 
 
2)  Schools can use up to 30% of their seating capacity in gyms.  However, the 
number of seats to be used in gyms can not exceed 250 (even if the 30% number 
exceeds 250). 
 
3)  Social distancing of six feet between seats must be maintained.  Bleachers will 
be marked accordingly to designate spots to be used by fans.  This issue may limit 
a school's ability to use all of the seats generated by item #1 and item #2.  How-
ever, this impact should be minimal. 
 
4)  Cloth face coverings must be worn by all spectators at all times. 
 
5)  Fans must remain seated in the bleachers other than when going to and from 
the restroom or concession stand.  Also, any seats added outside of the bleachers 
count towards the limits noted in item #1 and item #2. 
 
6)  With regard to checking in fans at the gates, temperature checks will be com-
pleted at the entrance to a stadium or gym.  If a person has a temperature of 
100.4 degrees or higher, he/she shall be denied entry. 
 
7)  Signs will be posted at the entrances of each stadium and gym noting a list of 
COVID-19 symptoms.  These signs will remind each fan not to enter the stadium 
or gym if he/she has one or more of the symptoms.   
 
8)  Schools will follow the plan established in January by the high school princi-
pals and middle school principals. First priority will be to provide tickets to home 
team parents (including the band and cheerleaders for football). Next, visiting 
team parents will be addressed. 


